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Dear Team Bayview, 
 

THANK YOU 
It takes a village to raise a child and it takes a village to 
stage a successful school production! A huge thank you 
to every single parent and caregiver who helped their 
child perform in this years school production, Found. 
We know your children are tired beyond belief but so 
incredibly proud of themselves. Thank you for getting 
them to school on time each evening, ensuring they 
have been fed and watered and have managed a rest 
after school. Thank you for applying foundation and 
getting hair ready and dealing with any overtired 
tantrums! We appreciate you and all you have done for 
your children! 
We are always so lucky to have a range of adults who 
step up and do that little bit extra. All of the staff and 
students of Bayview School are grateful to the following 
people for all they have done in and around production: 
Steve Hurley who provided all the lights and sound 
effects that made our production that little bit extra 
special and his whanau that came in to support. 
Lynley Forde who came up with the concept, wrote the 
script with a group of students, and then produced and 
directed the production! Lynley you are inspirational 
and we are so very grateful for working alongside us 
and making Bayview better! 
Kerry Forde (Lynley’s husband) for helping with some 
of the engineering concepts, being the support behind 
Lynley as she came up with crazy ideas! 
Shelley Matuku who has worked alongside Lynley 
since day one providing support, leadership, and lots of 
laughter. 
Victoria Anderson who worked alongside our core cast 
giving them support and encouragement and time to 
learn lines and develop their on stage presence. 
Amanda Heilison who has helped with props and stage 
design and worked behind the scenes to ensure the 
production was a success. 
Michelle Edwards who made the props used on stage 
and helped during performance nights. 
Annemarie Heckler who has helped with props and 
sound and lighting and as a stage hand during the 
performances. 
Elleen Davids who has help with the choreography of 
the dances and has been the main stagehand for each 
performance. 
Anne Crooks, Michelle Webb-Atkinson, John 
Nicholson, Kat Low and Janelle Staples who organised 
student dinners and sold refreshments for the 
audience. An army marches on its stomach! 
All the staff of Bayview who have worked tirelessly on 
getting the kids ready for this production since March! 
We have the best team of teachers on the planet. I 
could not be more proud and so very grateful to get to 
work alongside these amazing people every day! 
 

 
Last but not least our amazing children! Every child 
gave their best and they were stunning. I will be honest 
that I had a tear or two in my eye watching them. I hope 
that you are as proud as me! 
I hope over this holiday break that you manage some 
time with your children to rest and relax and enjoy the 
simple things. They really are quite amazing little 
humans! #appreciationofbeauty #bravery #creativity 
#curiosity #fairness #forgiveness #gratitude #honesty 
#hope #humility #humour #judgement #kindness 
#leadership #love #loveoflearning #perseverance 
#perspective #prudence #self-regulation 
#socialintelligence #spirituality #teamwork #upstanders 
#zest 

 
HATS TERM 4 
Just a reminder that we are a sun smart school and that 
we require our students to wear their bucket hat during 
terms one and four. Over this upcoming holiday period 
you may wish to find your child’s school hat and have it 
ready for day one of term 4. We have a special hat that 
can only be purchased from the school office. We do 
not allow caps as these do not protect a child’s neck 
and ears. Hats can be purchased for $15. 
TERM 4 
In the last newsletter I shared most of the end of year 
dates with you. This of course is not the only thing that 
happens in term 4. We also have a range of sports 
opportunities the children will be participating in, such 
as: Breakers basketball, cricket, football, gymnastics 
zone days, and athletics. We have the Glenfield 
Intermediate School Robotics team working with our 
Year 5/6 students. Our students will be completing art 
work for our annual calendar fundraiser which parents 
will be able to purchase (these make great Christmas 
presents). Our choir is performing in the Kids for Kids 
Choir festival at the Bruce Mason Centre on Thursday 
21st November. Our kapa haka group are performing at 
the Onepoto Cultural Festival on Friday 22nd 
November. In amongst all of this, learning will continue 
as well as a range of testing to determine every 
students progress and achievement over the year. Our 
teachers are then writing the end of year report. We are 
holding an open day on Thursday 28th November where 
parents can come in and have their child share their 
learning successes with them. 
We will tell you more about all of these things in term 4. 

Di and the Team Bayview Staff 
 

PRODUCTION 2019 

 “Found” 
I am sure you are as proud of your 
children as we are for their 
spectacular performance of this 
years’ school production!  
At Bayview School we are 
inclusive and the whole context of 
the production is around every 
child being involved regardless of 
ability, allowing the children to 
have fun. We must remember that 
production is about LEARNING 
first and foremost. This is 
strengths-based inclusion - in - 
action! I love that character 
strengths have become part of our 
everyday language. I hope you get 
the opportunity to talk with your 
children about your own personal 
strengths and how these have 
helped you be a successful adult. 
Thank you for dancing beside us 
on this moving mat we lovingly call 
school production! 
One more performance! We’ve got 
this! 

 

Dates for diaries 
Production evening 26/9 

End of term 3 2pm 27/9 

Term 4 begins 14/10 

Out of zone enrolment 
applications close 

16/10 

Breakers basketball taster 16/10 

Cricket Promo day 17/10 

Football promo day 21/10 

GIS robotics team with 
Y5/6 classes 

22/10 

Class Photos 23/10 

Ballot for out of zone 
enrolments 

23/10 

Breakers basketball taster 23/10 

LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 28/10 

Breakers basketball taster 30/10 



School Notices 

Welcome to our new 
pupils: 

 

 
 

We have 15 new students due 

to start next Term, which will 

bring our roll to about 440 

students. 

 
We know you will enjoy your time 

at Bayview School!  

 

 

Kick off the holiday with our fun 
football holiday programme. It's 

suitable for children aged 5 to 13. The 
week is full of exciting games and 
tournaments. Enjoy our unique 
Inflatable Football pitches. Our team of 
highly qualified staff will ensure your 
kids have a ball! 
 

Holiday Camp Details 
Venue: 
Takapuna AFC, Taharoto Park, 
Taharoto Rd, Takapuna, 0622 

Dates: 
Week 1: Wed 2nd to Fri 4th October 
Week 2: Wed 9th to Friday 11th 

October 
Times/Costs: 
- 9am to 12pm $29 per day 
- 9am to 3pm $49 per day 
Register Your Child: 
Go to https://enrolmy.com/msports-
northshore and scroll to your school 

holiday programme venue. 
 

Queries: 
Contact:adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz  

 
https://www.facebook.com/jcguitarlesso
ns/videos/386818262096067/ 

Assemblies 
We hold our school assemblies 

every 

Community News 

Friday from 9 a.m., and you are 

welcome to come and celebrate our 

successes and enjoy items put on by 

learning groups.   The timetable is: 
 

27th September     No Assembly 

18th October         Head Peeps 
 

Classrooms are in the following 

Professional Learning Groups: 

Pikorua           Habitats  2, 13, 15, 17 

Kauanuanu     Habitats  5, 18, 19, 20 

Harakeke        Habitats  1, 6, 12, 14, 16 

Basketball training facility - Swish Factory 
 

October Basketball Holiday Camp at the Swish Factory - NZ's most 
advanced basketball training facility. Two and three day camps, for various 
age groups, coached by NZ 3x3 Head Coach and Number 1 ranked player 

Karl Noyer, from $60 per day. To book your spot go 
to www.theswishfactory.com/holidaycamps 

 
3x3 Basketball Leagues at the Swish Factory - 8 weeks of fun, fast-paced 

competition, minimum 3 games per night, 4 players per team. School years 
5/6 Mondays from 5:30pm, first week October 21st at our purpose built 

basketball training facility in Albany. Register your team 
today: https://www.theswishfactory.com/3x3-leagues 

 

Community News 
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Chess Coaching at Bayview School  
 

 

Playing chess develops self-confidence, concentration and problem-solving skills. We are really 

pleased to start a Chess Coaching Programme at our school and look forward to bringing the 

excitement, competition and educational benefits of chess to our children. 
 

 Why Chess?  

* Improve concentration and focus  

* Develop important life skills – fair play and decision making  

* Tactical & Strategic thinking  

* Prepare for Chess Tournaments against other schools  

* Develop a love of chess, of learning and of thinking  
 

What happens in a Chess Power Coaching Programme?  

Each session starts with a formal lesson; all players will learn a new strategy, idea or skill each 

week. Then they put those skills into practice with activities and games. All games are monitored 

and supervised by the coach who provides individual feedback along the way. Throughout the 

programme, we reward kids that do well and encourage and support kids that are struggling. At 

completion of the programme we recognise each child with a certificate based on their 

performance.  
 

Q Where can I learn more?  

A Visit our website, www.chesspower.co.nz and click Parents Centre  

 

CLASS DETAILS  
 

This is 9 weeks chess coaching program running on Tuesdays from 15 October 2019 till 10 

December 2019 from 10.45 am – 11.30 am. The fee will be $92.5/student for the term. The 

sessions will be held in the Multimedia Room.  

 

If the program is successful a new full 10-week program will be made available for Term 1.  
 

REGISTRATION  

 

If your child would like to be part of this please visit our website. Both registration and payment 

can be done online.  

www.chesspower.co.nz/register 



 


